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WBCCI changing; IBT takes the lead 
By BARRY BELL 
Region 5 President 
    Many of you have asked me why 
WBCCI is not changing.I am writing to tell 

you that I be-
lieve strongly 
that it is, given 
the motions 
passed at 

the just concluded IBT meeting in Rayne 
Louisiana. 
    Many of us have wanted the Interna-
tional Rally to NOT be held on July 4th.  A 
motion was passed to allow this.  Since this 
is a constitutional change, Unit Delegates 
will vote on it. The motion reads,  "The 
period of holding the International Rally 
and Annual Delegates Meeting shall be 
between June 20 and July 30."  You have 
asked to renew your membership 
online.  A motion was passed and will be 
sent to the delegates. 
    You said that the International Rally fee 
was too high.  A motion was passed to  

 reduce it in 2015. 
    Two motions were passed to allow for 
more International units (like Australia). 
    Two standing committees were reduced 
to one. 
   IBT Motions will be voted on by roll 
call of the Region officers, so that our 
units know how we vote on issues. 
    Succession planning of Region Officers 
was approved. 
    The number of people attending Na-
tional/Special Events Rallies will be re-
ported. 

    A new policy for International Rallies 
(Section 7 & 8) was approved. 
    The alignment of the Upper Peninsula of 
Michigan was changed from Region 4 to 
Region 7.   
   When your unit gets the new constitu-
tional changes, be sure to vote and tell your 
delegate how you feel.  If you want the 
Region officers to consider something 
else, please let me know.  I would be 
happy to present it at Gillette, Wyoming. 

       
      Region 5 
 
      President 
 
      Barry Bell 

   Complete list 
of motions 
           —Page 3 

International Rally Region 5 
dinner instead of luncheon 
    The Region 5 get together at the Inter- 
  national Rally in Gillette has been 
  changed from a luncheon to a dinner. 
      President Barry Bell explained that the 
   June 30 date is the same as the Delegate 
   Meeting. The noon luncheon could  
  conflict. The location will remain the 
same at the Mufa Café at 500 O-R Drive. 
Dinner will be at 5 p.m. 

Springfield, Illinois Region 5 Rally location 

Illinois State Fairgrounds entrance 

By MONTE BARKSDALE 
Region 5 First Vice President 
   Hello Region 5, 
   This is your 1ST VP coming to you from the great frozen north. 
In a couple days I will be working in -35 weather. I hope most of 
you headed south. I just got back from the IBT at Rayne LA. I 
wish I was still there. Great place, and great food. The best as al-
ways was the fellowship. I encourage everyone to look up the min-
utes of the IBT on the WBCCI website. It was a very productive 
meeting. We accomplished a lot. Hopefully for the betterment of 
the club. That is always the dilemma. Knowing if you are doing 
the right thing. I think we did. 
       I hope everyone is gearing up for a great camping season. 
Don't forget to include Gillette in your schedule. If you haven't 
been to an International you owe it to yourself to check it out. If 
you haven't been to one in a while, come and see how things have 
changed. If you are a veteran there will be some special recogni-
tion. 
     Don't forget to include the great Region 5 rally I have planned 
for you. It will be held at the State fairgrounds in the wonderful 
city of Springfield IL. 

    We will start off with a computer rally and lead right into the 
main rally. The dates are Sept. 8th and 9th for the computer 
rally. Sept 10th thru the 14th for the main rally. 
                                 (Continued on page 3) 



      Region 5 Officers, Staff, Unit Presidents 
REGION 5 PRESIDENT 
    Barry Bell, 660 Clarendon Dr., Noblesville, IN 46062. 317-877
-6655. Ksbell55@gmail.com 
 
REGION 5 FIRST VICE PRESIDENT 
    Monte Barksdale, 31 Lakeshore Dr., Wilmington, IL 60481. 
815-458-3895. barksdm@sbcglobal.net 
 
REGION 5 SECRETARY 
    Susan Swearingen, 506 NE 6th St., PO Box 356, Atlanta, IL 
61723-0356. smsflyfisher@hotmail.com 

REGION 5 TREASURER 
       Ron Gordy, 202 McCutcheon Drive, Lafayette, IN 47909, 
(765) 474-5618.  lighthousegordy@gmail.com 

REGION 5 PARLIMENTARIAN 
     Bonnie Nester, 1080 Butler Dr., Crystal Lake, IL 60014-6927. 
Bnester1@aol.com 

REGION 5 LEGISLATIVE 
    John Green, 1466 Church Road, Eureka, IL 61530. CELL 309-
657-3102. jwgreen@mtco.com 

REGION 5 CARAVAN CHAIRMAN 
    Larry Wilson, 809 Mooreland Dr., Bowling Green, KY 42103. 
270-782-6554; CELL 270-792-3814. swilsonnp@insightbb.com 

REGION 5 CONTRIBUTING EDITOR 
    Patsy Marston, 3037 Mooresville, Rd., Indianapolis, 46221-
2133. 317-241-9494. marstonindian@aol.com 
  
REGION 5 NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
    Bill Schrader, 500-9 Greentree Dr., Bedford, IN 47421. 812-
275-1955. Bschrad500@aol.com 
  
REGION 5 COMMUNITY SERVICE 
    Mary Jo Brown, 161 Bayley Circle, Noblesville, IN 46062-
9014. 317-877-1745. mjkbrown@frontier,net 
 
REGION 5 WEB MASTER 
    Steve Mentz, 416 N. Dates St., Trenton, IL. 62293. CELL 314-
603-1740. skmentz@mac.com 
     
REGION 5 PAST PRESIDENT 
    Louise Humble, 1308 Shawnee Trail, Carterville, IL 62918. 
CELL 618-985-4431. jandlhumble@gmail.com 
 
CENTRAL INDIANA UNIT 
   Dan Kachele, 7106 Tina Dr., Indianapolis, IN 46214. 317-372-
2907. dankachele@gmail.com 

 ILLINOIS LINCOLNLAND UNIT 
   Linda Hattan, 1501 Amber Dr., Wilmington, IL 60481. 815-
476-6744. Hattan1501@comcast.net 

INDIANA UNIT 
    Judy Rice, 1521 Tam-O-Shanter, Niles, MI 49120. 269-683-
0017. gandrice@sbcglobal.net 

KENTUCKY UNIT 
    Artie Martin, 7 Tee Street, Florence, KY 41042-1346. 513-288
-3419. aom1215@yahoo.com 

NORTHERN ILLINOIS UNIT 
    Robert Whitesell, 5122 W. Barry Ave., Chicago, IL, 60641. 
whitesellrobert@yahoo,com 
 
SOUTHERN ILLINOIS UNIT 
    Dan Nugteren, P.O. Box 823, O’Fallon, IL 62269-0823. 
618=531-6698. nugteren7091@wbcci.net 

SOUTHERN INDIANA UNIT 
   John Hays, 2023 Deckard School Rd., Radcliff, KY 40160-
9251. cjhays4803@gmail.com 

Region 5 dinner set 
for Florida in February 
By BERRY BELL 
Region 5 President 
    For many years there has always been a Region 5 Dinner at 
the Florida State Rally in February. 
    I just want to let you know that the tradition is continuing. 
   The Florida event is now called Alumaflamingo 2014. 
    The Region 5 get together will be on Thursday, February 20, 
2014 at 5:00 PM.  It will be held at Phillippi Creek Village Res-
taurant & Oyster Bar.  It is located about five miles from the 
fairgrounds. 
    We will be in a separate dining room and will order from the 
menu.  You can "experience casual waterfront dining at the place 
to go for seafood".  They also have a more traditional menu. 
    It is located at 5353 S Tamiami Trail, Sarasota, FL 34231 941) 
925-4444. 
   Tickets will not be sold or required.  If you can make it, just 
show up.  If you know you are coming, you can email me or call 
to let me know. We will also have a sign-up sheet at Alumaflam-
ingo.  It would be nice if we had some kind of idea how many 
might be planning to attend. 
    We hope you join Karen and I for a casual Region 5 dinner at 
the Phillippi Creek Village Restaurant. Lets keep the tradition 
going. 

       Region 5 News in Brief 

   Th e Northern Illinois Unit is celebrating its 50th anniver-
sary this year. The milestone will be recognized at a joint rally 
with The Illinois Lincolnland Unit in May...Don Smith, long-
time member of the Illinois Lincolnland Unit, died in Octo-
ber...Visit the Central Illinois Unit Facebook page at 
http://facebook.com/groups/181854158507/?ref=ts&fref=ts 



16 motions that were approved at IBT meeting 
    Below is a summary of the motions passed  by the WBCCI 
Board of Trustees at its mid-winter meeting in Rayne, LA.. 
   All Region presidents and members of the Executive Commit-
tee were present except Ron Gordy, Treasurer, and Justin 
Humphries, Trustee. 
   All motions presented, passed and will be implemented or for-
warded to the delegates for vote.  
    Motion 13: Voted on first, so action would pertain to remain-
ing motions at this meeting. All motions voted on by the IBT 
shall show the results of votes by name of voters and how they 
voted except when a request for unanimous consent is approved. 
    Motion 1: Established supervision and representation of units 
not in the United States, Canada and Mexico, i.e. the Australian 
unit and any other international units 
    Motion 2:  To insure that international units be organized as 
non-profit 
    Motion 3: To combine the Public Relations and Rally Promo-
tions standing committees into one committee 
    Motion 4: To change the name of the Australian Unit from 
"Down Under Unit" to Airstream Club of Australia.  Of note is 
that the Airstream Company "owns" the name "Airstream" and 
thus had to approve this.  They agreed because adding Airstream 
to the name of the unit promotes Airstream sales. 
    Motion 5: Change the boundaries of Regions 4 and 7 such that 
the Upper Peninsula of Michigan (UP) becomes a part of Region 
7.  This was done at the request of members living in the UP be-
cause they feel more a part of Wisconsin than Michigan.  This 
motion originally was withdrawn, but after listening to one of the 
members from the UP, the motion was re-submitted and passed. 
    Motion 6: A charter was granted to the Southeastern Camping 
Unit.  We are very pleased that this unit has been formed in our 
region. 
    Motion 7:  The flag of the Southeastern Unit was approved.  It 
is a distinct one! 
    Motion 8: To update the job description of the History Stand-
ing Committee 
    Motion 9: Modify the National Special Events Rally reporting 
form to include the number of people attending. 
    Motion 10:  Forward to the Delegates Meeting in Gillette that 
the constitution be changed such that the period for holding the 
International Rally and Annual Delegates Meeting shall be be-
tweenJune 20 and July 30.  This motion removes the requirement 
that the rally include July 1, Canada Day and July 4, Independ-
ence Day.  The motion to become effective starting in 2017 since 
contracts have been signed for 2014, 2015, and 2016.  This mo-
tion is important as it provides flexibility in scheduling the Inter-
national Rally away from July 4.  This has been discussed for 
many years, but now the members may vote and decide when to  
have the rally  
   Motion 11:  Modifications to the section of the policy regard-
ing the International Rally.  After the modifications to the Consti-
tution, By-Laws, and Policy were not passed at the International 
Rally in Sedalia because it was too much change at one time, the 
Board of Trustees have decided to change portions at ensuing 
board meetings. 

     The primary changes to this section include re-location of 
Teen Queen contest to the Youth Committee, which has early 
parking authorization, and parking days to include Sunday.  Early 
parking is authorized for current International and Region offi-
cers, immediate Past International President, Region 2nd VP's 
elect, post caravan leaders and required early workers.  Early 
parking is not authorized for past International and Region Presi-
dents or past International officers.  The section regarding re-
served seating at rally functions was eliminated. 
    Motion 12:  Forward to the Delegates Meeting in Gillette that 
the constitution be changed to allow for electronic payment of 
International dues to headquarters using the WBCCI web-
site.  This motion will allow that members, if they wish, may pay 
their dues electronically, thus providing convenience to them and 
efficiency to the headquarters staff in dealing with renewals and 
corrections to the database.  Currently, the unit treasurer and the 
office staff at Jackson Center do this manually. 
    Motion 14:  Clarifies the procedure for regions to elect vice 
presidents when vacancies occur in either 1st or 2nd Vice Presi-
dents, or both. 
    Motion 15: To reinstate the publication of the News and 
Views Newsletter by the Electronic Communications Commit-
tee.  Publication of this newsletter ceased earlier this year and 
many members have requested that it be re-instated. 
    Motion 16:  Elimination of charges by headquarters for ser-
vices, to the International Rally, currently $45,000, starting in 
2015.  This charge was instituted several years ago when the In-
ternational Rally was making a profit and the headquarters office 
having difficulty operating within its budget.  However, this fee 
is now unreasonable and a deterrent to attendance at the rally. 

Region 5 Rally in Illinois\ 
                                (Continued from page 1) 
    As in years past you will be able to pick how much of the rally 
you wish to attend. You can do the whole week, which I recom-
mend. You can just do the computer rally. Just the weekend or 
what ever you can make. 
   I will be bringing out more details as I get them finalized. I can 
tell you that the computer rally will be treated to the famous Bob 
Green breakfasts. There will be a tour of the Dana-Thomas house 
{Frank Loyd Wright}. I am working on a lunch in the Old State 
Capitol. This, my friends, is the capitol building where Abraham 
Lincoln sat in legislation. 
   That’s all for now. If any of you have any questions or concerns 
don't hesitate to contact me and I will try and address it or get an 
answer for you. Remember, this is our club. Only we can make it 
better. 
    See you down the road 


